GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

District Department of the Environment

November 18, 2011

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Ms. Eurika Durr, Clerk of the Board
Environmental Appeals Board (1103B)
Ariel Rios Building

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20460-0001

Via: Electronic filing

RE: District of Columbia, Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System
Permit Number: DC0000221
Appeal Numbers: NPDES 11-05 and NPDES 11-06

Dear Ms. Durr:

On November 9, 2011, you issued a letter to the parties regarding
participation in the Board’s ADR program for the appeals referenced above.
You requested that the parties notify you by November 23, 2011, whether or
not they would agree to participate in the ADR program,

On November 17, 2011, the District Department of the Environment
(“DDOE?”) filed a Motion for Leave to Intervene as a Party Respondent and
Request to Respond to Petitions for Review in these matters. Should the
Board grant the motion, DDOE would consent to participation in the Board’s
ADR program.

Should you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to
contact me at (202) 481-3845 or Alan Barak at (202) 741-0843. Thank you.
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